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April 3, 1998

The Very Reverend Father Papken Anoushian, Pastor
St. Thomas Armenian Church

East Clinton Avenue, at Highway OW

Tenafly, NJ 07670

Dear Father Papken:

We have reviewed your 1997 Annual Report and the accompanying documents.
We find that there are no deficiencies in your report and that your Parish
elections were conducted in an orderly manner consonant with our Diocesan
Bylaws.

We, therefore, approve of the election of your new Parish Council members
listed below:

Seta Yavru-Sakuk
Ann Ajemian
Avak Pashalian
Tavit Cakirdas
Hovsep Taktajian

Please send us the names, addresses and telephone numbers of the new officers
of your Parish Council and the newly elected Delegate(s) as well.

We pray that the Holy Spirit guides you and your new Council in leading your
parish during this year ahead and that the Gospel of Christ inspires all the
works you undertake for the glory of God.
With prayers,

;|

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian
Primate



